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TO: Sponsors of the National School Lunch Program  

 

FROM: John D. Frassinelli, Bureau Chief  

Summer Meals Programs Annual Interest Survey 

 

In order to plan for implementation of the Summer Meals Programs in 2020, the Connecticut 

State Department of Education (CSDE) is requesting that all sponsors who participated in the 

Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) or Seamless Summer Option (SSO) of the National 

School Lunch Program in 2019, and any prospective new organizations, indicate their interest in 

becoming a SFSP or SSO sponsor. Interest is communicated through submission of the Summer 

Meals Programs Annual Interest Survey Planning Data Form by February 21, 2020. 

 

For additional details and required paperwork, please refer to Operational Memorandum No. 01-

20 – SFSP: Interest Survey for 2020 Summer Meals Programs, posted on the CSDE’s 

Operational Memoranda for the SFSP webpage. 

 

For questions or additional information, please contact Caroline Cooke at 860-807-2144 or 

caroline.cooke@ct.gov. 

 

JDF:ccc 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important: This is a numbered Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE) operational memorandum that 

contains important program information. Please read carefully and retain for future reference. All CSDE operational 

memoranda are posted on the CSDE’s Operational Memoranda for School Nutrition Programs webpage. 

Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education 

 

DATE: February 5, 2020 

 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum No. 06-20 
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